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Project ideas…



Meeting one
• November 2023 – Mrs McNay met with the 

Parish Council and guests (older residents 
of Fair Oak) to discuss the aims of the 
project. 

• They recorded their memories of growing 
up in Fair Oak and what they would like the 
outcomes of the project to be. 







Meeting two 
• December 2023 – Christmas coffee 

morning. 

• Our guests were invited to Wyvern to meet 
with History club. 

• This was to record their stories about the 
local area. 

• They completed written surveys and took 
part in interviews with History club 
members. 















Alan James Diver – born 1955

“Fair Oak was smaller, quieter, very 
friendly! I remember the swinging 60s 
and England winning the World Cup in 
1966.”

Some of our findings…



Christine Holloway – born 1938

“Fair Oak carnival was the best –
everyone joined in. It was a procession 
round the village. It was enjoyed by 
many people. There was a funfair. It 
was 1947.”



John Dunne – born 1948

“I remember the fields opposite the 
pub being all strawberry fields. It’s just 
housing now.”



Keith Browning – born 1945

“Life was tough. There were no toys, 
any we had were second hand if we 
were lucky. School was hard. Play was 
outside, we were climbing trees. There 
was no TV then, but it was safe, and we 
made our own fun.”



Iris Price 

“There was only Fair Oak School – no 
Wyvern! Fair Oak was small and a bit old 

fashioned.”

Nona Whittle

“When I first attended Fair Oak School, 
there were no toilets. We had to ‘bucket 

and chuck it’ over the school fence.” 



So, what is next for our 
History project? 



•History club want to produce a website 
to show their findings. 

•History club members want to go into 
assemblies to talk to other students 
about the importance of local history.

•We will continue to work with the 
Parish Council with the final aim of 
producing a permanent, interactive 
display. 


